EWSHOT PARISH COUNCIL  

THE MINUTES OF A MEETING OF EWSHOT PARISH COUNCIL

HELD ON MONDAY 16 AUGUST 2010 AT 7.30 PM AT EWSHOT VILLAGE HALL
Present: Cllr Bredin, Cllr Richey, Cllr Sisk (Chair), Cllr Vodden, 
In Attendance: Garry Shelford (Clerk)

10/97    Apologies: Cllr Vincent (holiday), District Cllr Simmons.

10/98    Approval of the Previous Minutes

The minutes of the previous meeting on 19th July were approved as a true record of the proceedings and signed by the Chairman accordingly.

10/99
 Matters Arising from the Minutes

There were none
10/100  Announcements from Chairman, Clerk & Members Questions

 None
10/101  District Council Report

There was no report from the District Council

10/102  Declarations of Interest
There were no declarations of interest.
10/103  Public Participation
  None

Agenda Items

10/104  Review of Planning Applications (see appendix 1)
1)10/01522/ext Heath Hill, Heath La. Ewshot. Addition of Bat Survey.
Decision: No Objection, provided the requirements/recommendations of the Ecologist are met in full
 
Proposed by Cllr Sisk and agreed unanimously.

2)10/01653/FUL  Arqiva Transmitting Station, Beacon Hill, Ewshot.  Alterations to existing aerial array and to existing mast. 

Decision: No Objection.
 
Proposed by Cllr Sisk, and agreed unanimously.

3)10/01239/FUL St. Mary’s Church, Ewshot.Single storey extension for kitchen and toilets.
Decision: No Objection but the Parish Council would prefer that Bargate stone or similar is used for facing the front (West) elevation.
Proposed by Cllr Bredin and agreed unanimously.

10/105
 To consider progress report on play area and agree a schedule of remedial action.
Members made an inspection of the site led by Cllr Vodden who had previously taken advice on the condition of the area from a representative of Hampshire Playing Fields Association.  A number of suggestions were made and discussed but at this point the Council is not in a position to make final recommendations or draw up a schedule of work to be carried out and the appropriate costing. 
Agreed: Cllrs Vodden &  Bredin  would continue to work on a schedule and research funding sources with the object of putting a recommendation before Council at the earliest opportunity.

 Proposed by Cllr Sisk, seconded by Cllr Bredin and agreed unanimously

10/106 To approve proposed budget changes and, if approved, to further agree allocations of 
resulting  reserves.
Resolved: To approve budget changes but to defer allocation of reserves pending decisions on immediate capital projects.
Proposed by Cllr Sisk, seconded by Cllr Richey and agreed unanimously.
10/107
 To agree response to letter and questionnaire from Hart DC concerning s106 monies.

Resolved: That committees would meet in September and forward proposals for Council’s decision at the earliest opportunity.

Proposed by Cllr Sisk and agreed unanimously.

10/108  IT update report, consideration of further development of the site and the possible transfer of e-mail hosting from Hantsweb  to UBE.
Members discussed design to date and approved progress.  Cllr Vodden reported that a member of the public (Sam Kipping) had offered to help with further development and undertook to invite her to next meeting.  Cllr Sisk suggested that he might be able to recruit a volunteer to assist with maintenance of the site and would report back.
Resolved: That the Clerk should arrange with UBE to host an e-mail address for the Clerk but not for individual councillors.
Proposed by Cllr Sisk and agreed unanimously.

10/109  To approve ‘Adopt A Phone Box’ contract with BT to replace existing sponsorship scheme. 
Resolved: Approved.
Proposed: Cllr Sisk and agreed unanimously
10/110  To agree dates and venues for Committee Meetings from September onwards.

Resolved: That lead members would arrange dates for regular meetings on alternate months starting in September. Also that meetings could reasonably be held in the back room of the Windmill PH as no other suitable ‘free of charge’ accommodation would be available. 
10/110  To approve the following payments:


HALC – Fees for training courses - £70.50


Hart DC – Dog litter bin servicing (1st quarter) - £42.30


Upper Bridge Enterprises – Annual fee for website & domain name - £196.23


Acorn Technology Services – Setting up website - £100.00

British Telecommunications – Agreement fee (minute 10/109 above) - £1.00


Resolved: Approval

Proposed by Cllr Sisk, seconded by Cllr Bredin, agreed unanimously.

10/111  Correspondence
A correspondence list was circulated (see appendix 2). 
The Clerk went through the list and highlighted the following items which needed attention:
· Response needed to consultation re. Local Referendum to Veto Excessive Council Tax Increases by 10 September (Clerk to deal).

· Reply needed to HDC questionnaire on Open Space, Sport & Recreation Study by 30th September. (September agenda item, Clerk to prepare response for consideration).

· Response needed to HDC consultation on proposed response to heavy snow by 1st October. (September agenda item)
10/112  Any Other Business

1) A complaint had been received by a member regarding the permanent parking of cars by residents opposite St Mary’s Church (not by churchgoers during services).  The complainant was concerned that the parked vehicles caused a hazard to traffic travelling north along Church Lane.

This was discussed by the Council and it was felt that no offence was being committed and any vehicle travelling at a reasonable speed and within the speed limit would have plenty of time to take avoiding action or, if traffic was approaching from the opposite direction, to stop and wait briefly until the road was clear.

The Council did not feel there was any action that they could reasonably take or that they had any powers to act against the owners of the parked vehicles.
10/113  Date of next meeting
Monday 20th September at 7.30pm – Ewshot Village Hall 
The Meeting closed at 9.40 pm.

Signed........................................................ Date.......................................
Appendix 1

Planning Summary 16th August 2010
1. Addition of Bat Survey to application for Heath Hill, Heath Lane, Ewshot. Ref: 10/01522/ext discussed at July meeting. Ref: 10/01522/EXT
Description:

· Request from Ecologist for Bat Survey for current Heath Hill property.

· Approval was granted for previous application 19/00665/FUL by HDC in March 2008 with three year permission. Approval also given by Crondall Parish Council

· Replacement of two storey house with two and half storey.

· Bat survey undertaken in 2008 showed significant bat activity.

Constraints:

· Within 5km buffer for SPA
· Within 500m of  Site of Nature Conservation – The Warren

Policies:

· GEN 1 – development policy

· GEN 4 – design policy

· RUR 2 – Development in open countryside

· RUR 23 – Replacement of buildings in open countryside

· National policy PPS7 – concerning good quality design and sustainability of build.

Objections:
· Concerns raised by Ecologist (report to be viewed at meeting).
Comment: There have been two bat survey reports submitted one dated July 2010 and one August 2010 – there is evidence of 4 species of bats in the area – although the applicant’s report infers that the evidence of bat activity with the roof space is over 1 year old the Ecologist from HCC is not happy with the report and therefore a 2nd report has been submitted (August report) which she is yet to comment on. She is concerned over the loss of a roost and as this is adjacent to a nature conservation site this needs to be a material consideration.
Recommendation: No objection provided the requirements / recommendations of Hampshire County Council’s Ecologist are met in full.
2. Installation of three sector antennas on the existing tower and removal of two existing Omni antennas, a feeder cable ladder and an associated equipment unit  REF: 10/01653/FUL

Description:

· There is nothing on the website other than two comments from TAG and Environmental Officer advising no objection.

· Cllr Singh comments that the case officer, Graham Cann should determine the application.

· There is not even a location plan – although I would hazard that they are the masts opposite Hillbrow nursing home.

Constraints:

· Within 5km buffer for SPA. 
· Within 400m buffer of SPA.

· SSSI 500m buffer.

Comment: I have e-mailed case officer asking urgently for further information without this we have to object.
Recommendation: Objection – EPC has been provided with no information from HDC in which to make an informed decision regarding this application therefore we have no alternative but to object until further information is provided by HDC. 
3. St Mary’s Church, Church Lane – Erection of a single storey extension for kitchen and toilets. Ref: 10/01239/FUL.
Description:

· Single storey extension to provide kitchen and WC with disabled facility to the south elevation of the church (right hand side when viewed from the road).

· Built in 1873 – St Mary’s has no provision to cater for activities associated with a 21st century congregation i.e. coffee and biscuits after the service. 

· Southern roof of church will cat-slide over the extension.

· Roof tiles to match existing and oak boarding to spandrels (sides of the cat-slide roof).

· Cat-side will include large window.

· Three nearest graves will remain however headstones and kerbs may need to be re-sited within the church yard. The DAC are happy with this request as the graves are in excess of 50 years old.

· Current church building constructed with Bargate, stone which is hard to source and very expensive - therefore new element will be constructed with rendered walls – but will have stone plinth and stone recess to windows.

· Steel framed windows with leaded lights. 

Constraints:

· Within 5km buffer for SPA
Policies:

· GEN 1 – development policy

· GEN 4 – design policy

Objections:
· No objections to date

Comment: Small unobtrusive extension. Essential requirement if church is to compete and thus survive.

Recommendation: No Comment
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CORRESPONDENCE
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REVISED

RECEIVED

Hants CC :  Report on HCC’s  plans for Winter Service 2010/11

Hampshire Highways: Notification of closure of Redfields Lane from 2/8/2010 (received 5/8/2010)

HALC: re. Council Tax Capping

HALC: Update 15/2010

NALC:  Consultation on proposals for Local Referendums to Veto Excessive Council Tax Increases.  (Closes 10 Sept)

HDC: Open Space, Sport & Recreation Study – Questionnaire (closes 30 Sept)

HDC: Re: Severe Weather Plan -  Consultation (closes 1 October)

HALC:  Update 16/2010

Colin Hebbron (CPC): Various e-mails concerning John Brown’s costs (see below)

HDC: Hart Parish Link No. 26 (Newsletter)

Ewshot Village Show Committee:  ‘Thank you’ flyer

SENT

Crondall PC:  Various e-mails re John Brown’s costs and basis of charging
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